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Notice of meeting:          Parish Council Meeting 
Time:   7.30pm 
Date:   Tuesday 12 February 2019 
Venue:   Buckden Village Hall – Millard Suite 
All members of the Council are hereby summoned to attend for the purposes of considering 
and resolving the business to be transacted at the meeting as set out below. The meeting is 
open to the public (including press). 

Ramune Mimiene 

Clerk 
 Buckden Parish Council 

6 February 2019 
AGENDA 

(2018-
19) 
184 

Apologies 
To receive and accept apologies for absence. 
 

(2018-
19) 
185 

Open Forum – a maximum of 15 minutes is permitted for members of the public 
to address the Council.  Members of the public may have up to three minutes 
each.  Items to be addressed should be notified to the Clerk three working days 
in advance of the meeting. 
  

(2018-
19) 
186 

Declarations of Interest 
To receive declarations of disclosable pecuniary and other interests, and the nature of 
those interests relating to items on the agenda. 
 

(2018-
19) 
187 

Minutes 
187.1 To agree and sign the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 15 
January 2019. 
187.2 To resolve any actions arising from the minutes of the Parish Council meeting 
held on 15 January 2019.  
 

(2018-
19) 
188 

County and District Councillor Reports. 
188.1 To receive report from County Councillor. 
188.2 To receive report from District Councillor. 
 

(2018-
19)  
189 

Chairman’s report 
189.1 To receive Chairman’s report – report attached. 

(2018-
19) 
190 

Councillor Email addresses and Committees & Advisory groups  
190.1 To further consider Email addresses and Advisory groups  

(2018-
19) 
191 

Finance. 
191.1 To receive Finance Advisory Group Report and note Bank Balances. 
191.2 To note that a VAT claim for the period 1 Apr to 30 Oct 18 for £2,575.32 now 
submitted HMRC on 24 Jan 19. 
191.3 To approve Councillor and Clerk Training. 
191.4 To Approve Payments for Sanction.  
 

(2018-
19) 
192 

To Consider Planning Committee Report 
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4) Application from Church Commissioners re; Silver Street 18/02753/OUT – the 
Chairman proposes that the attached response recommending Refusal to HDC be 
approved. 
 

(2018-
19) 
193 

Compliance Advisory Group, report attached, Cllr Underwood 
Proposals for Parish Council: 
To adopt the attached Terms of Reference for those appointed to external groups. 
To adopt the attached House style for all Parish Council documentation. 
To adopt the attached Health and Safety policy. 
 

(2018-
19) 
194 

General Purposes Advisory Group 
Verbal Report from the Chairman of the Advisory Group Betty Millard. 
 

(2018-
19) 
195 

Cemetery Advisory Group, verbal report from Cllr Shirley 
Verbal report. 
 

(2018-
19) 
196 

Highways and Road Safety Advisory Group 
196.1 Application for LHI for Perry Road to be considered by CCC Highways, 
outcome  
196.2 Mill Road Zebra Crossing – Outcome.  

1) Proposed Main Modifications 2018 will be available for you to view and comment 
between the following dates: Start date: 10/12/18 17:00 End date: 29/01/19 17:00 – 
received 10 Dec 18  
http://consult.huntingdonshire.gov.uk/portal/pp/hlp2036/pmm2018/pmm2018_1  

PC comments submitted on 29 Jan 19: 
 
The fact that Buckden is a Key Service Centre Key should mean that  development is still 
commensurate with the scale of the village, its character and its  sustainability.  A total of 
approximately 450 dwellings are allocated for Buckden. In contrast, St Ives, which is a larger 
and much more sustainable  settlement, contains only three allocations which would deliver  
approximately 480 dwellings.  Large growth would not only put more pressure on services 
and infrastructure, but without jobs in Buckden and a decent public transport or cycling 
offer, push more people into cars increasing climate change and air pollution. 
We continue to regret the plan to develop Silver Street in spite of the good and compelling 
evidence we gave to ‘Inspector’. We are particularly concerned about the negative effect 
that the proposed development will have on traffic within the village, particularly Silver St, 
and on all exits from the community, particularly the roundabout on the A1 and the railway 
crossing at Offord.  
 

2) Habitats Regulations Assessment will be available for you to view and comment 
between the following dates: Start date: 10/12/18 16:30 End date: 29/01/19 17:00 – 
received 10 Dec 18  
http://consult.huntingdonshire.gov.uk/portal/pp/hlp2036/pmm2018/hra2018/habit
ats_regulations_assessment  

No PC comments 
 

3) Proposed Main Modifications Sustainability Appraisal will be available for you to 
view and comment between the following dates: Start date: 10/12/18 17:00 End 
date: 29/01/19 17:00 – received 10 Dec 18  
http://consult.huntingdonshire.gov.uk/portal/pp/hlp2036/pmm2018/pmmsa2018/p
roposed_main_modifications_sustainability_appraisal  

No PC comments  
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173.3 Local Winter management Plan: To review the plan. 
 

(2018-
19) 
197 

Rights of Way and Trees Advisory Group, Cllr C Underwood 
Report attached. 
 

(2018-
19) 
198 

Allotments Advisory Group, Cllr C Underwood  
Verbal Report.  
To Note rent increase letter received from Savills Jan 19 
 

(2018-
19) 
199 

The Buckden Cycle Route Advisory Group 
Verbal Report. 
 

(2018-
19)  
200 

Transport Advisory Group 
Included in Chairman’s Report. 

(2018-
19) 
201 

Staffing Advisory Group 
No update.  
 

(2018-
19) 
202 

Digital Communication Advisory Group. Website makeover and upgrade, Cllr M 
Hassall to report. 
To co-opt a volunteer Dave Duncan to the Digital Communication Advisory group. 
 

(2018-
19) 
203 

To Nominate a Trustee for VHT 
Chairman to propose that Cllr PS be confirmed as a Trustee to the VHT.  

(2018-
19) 
204 

Update on Neighbourhood Plan, report attached, Cllr A Howell-Jones 
A written report attached. 
 

(2018-
19) 
205 

Date of the next meeting 
Tuesday 12 March 2019 at 7.30pm at the VH  
 

 
 



Compliance Advisory Group 

 

Notes of the meeting 28th January 2019 

 

3.00 pm Millard Suite Buckden Village Hall 

 

1) Those in attendance Cllr Hayward, Cllr Ashwell, Cllr Millard, Cllr Underwood and 

Clerk to the Council 

Apologies from Cllr Shirley 

 

2) Notes of the last meeting and review of actions 

All actions completed 

Matters arising. It was noted that a number of Councillors still do not have Parish 

Council email address. Cllr Underwood proposed asking Mr Foster who had 

volunteered to support Councillors in setting up their emails to attend on the 

evening of the full Council meeting so that Councillors who needed help could bring 

their laptops to the meeting.  It was also noted that a number of Councillors still had 

not provided information for the Councillors contact list. It was agreed that this 

should be raised again at the next Parish Council meeting.  

Action Cllr Underwood to approach Mr Foster and if he agrees send an email to the 

councillors who still need to set up the system.   

Action Cllr Hayward and Clerk to put an agenda item on in relation to information 

required from Councillors. 

Cllr Ashwell raised the need to review information required for this year’s audit.  

Action Cllr Ashwell will check requirements and liaise with Clerk and Auditor. 

 

3) Terms of Reference for those attending external groups 

The group agreed for the Terms of Reference to go forward to the Parish Council 

with some amendments including a note on the nomination of Trustees.   

Action Cllr Underwood to amend document and propose adoption at next full Parish 

Council meeting.  (Amended document attached)  

 

4) House style  

House style was agreed and Calibri will be the font used.  Version control document, 

amendments were suggested and agreed.  

Action Cllr Underwood to put proposal to Parish Council on House style and Version 

Control. 

Action Clerk if the Council adopts the House style the Clerk will ensure all current 

documentation is put into that style.    

 

5) GDPR 

There was discussion about whether or not the Parish Council required the plethora 

of documentation recommended by NALC.  Cllr Underwood pointed out the 

inconsistencies in the wording in para 1.2 of their guidance.  It was however 

proposed that as we had been given copies of policies that we could utilise that we 

would share out the documents for review and bring them back to the next meeting.  



Once the group were happy with their content they would go to Parish council for 

approval.    

Action Clerk to circulate policies to Councillors as agreed at the meeting.   

Action Cllrs Ashwell, Underwood and Millard to review agreed documents and 

bring back to the next meeting. 

 

6) The elements of the Local Council Awards scheme 

It was agreed that the elements of this would form part of our Strategy evening.  We 

need to know what the requirements for the Quality Gold Standard are and what the 

Council needs to do to achieve them and that will form part of the Council’s 

Strategy.   

 

7) Implementation of agreed policy and procedures 

Cllr Underwood sought clarity over the implementation of policies and procedures 

approved by the Parish Council.  This will need to be monitored.  The Clerk 

confirmed that the induction procedure had been followed for the newly appointed 

Councillors.  

 

8) AOB  

The previously circulated Health and Safety policy was reviewed and it was agreed 

that its adoption would be proposed at the next Parish Council meeting.   

Action Cllr Underwood to propose adoption of Health and Safety Policy at next 

Parish Council meeting.   

The Clerk expressed her concern at the lack of Risk Assessments. It was agreed 

rather than having a large number of Risk Assessments that a Risk Register with a 

five point scale should be adopted and where the risk and consequences are high 

then the mitigation would include agreed policies and procedures.   

Action Cllr Underwood and Clerk to work on a draft Risk Register to bring to the 

next meeting.   Key areas of risk will be: 

• HR both for staff and volunteers 

• Health and Safety  

• Finance  

• Reputational  

 

9) Date of next meeting 

Tuesday 5th March 3.00pm  

 

Proposals for Parish Council 

That the Parish Council adopts the attached Terms of Reference for those appointed to 

external groups. 

That the Parish Council adopts the attached House style for all Parish Council 

documentation. 

That Buckden Parish Council adopts the attached Health and Safety policy. 

 

 

 

 



                  

                              

    
 
 
 
 

 

Ramune Mimiene
 Clerk to the Council 

Buckden Village Hall 
Burberry Road 

Buckden 
St Neots 

 PE19 5UY 
Tel: (01480) 819407

Email clerk@buckdenparishcouncil.org.uk    

     
     29 Jan 19 

 
 
Proposed Main Modifications 2018  
 
Buckden PC comments  
 
 
The fact that Buckden is a Key Service Centre Key should mean that  development is still 
commensurate with the scale of the village, its character and its  sustainability.  A total of 
approximately 450 dwellings are allocated for Buckden. In contrast, St Ives, which is a larger and 
much more sustainable  settlement, contains only three allocations which would deliver  
approximately 480 dwellings.  Large growth would not only put more pressure on services and 
infrastructure, but without jobs in Buckden and a decent public transport or cycling offer, push more 
people into cars increasing climate change and air pollution. 
 
We continue to regret the plan to develop Silver Street in spite of the good and compelling evidence 
we gave to ‘Inspector’. We are particularly concerned about the negative effect that the proposed 
development will have on traffic within the village, particularly Silver St, and on all exits from the 
community, particularly the roundabout on the A1 and the railway crossing at Offord.  
 
  
Clerk to the Council 
Ramune Mimiene  
 
 

 



 

 

February 2019 Buckden Parish Council  

Report from Finance Advisory Group 

 

Cllr Mrs Ashwell, 

Chairman, Finance Advisory Group 

 

The quarterly meeting of the Finance Advisory Group took place on 29th January 2019. 

 

The group discussed the 2018/19 BPC budget.   

• We considered the financial position to 31st December 2018, as reported at the last 

Council meeting.   

• Key sections of the budget on staffing were considered in detail and improvements 

in reporting, to assist transparency for councillors, were identified for 

implementation from 1st April 2019 

• We also discussed known revenue, and approved grant/project/capital expenditure 

due to be settled before the end of the Financial Year (31st March 2019).  It was 

acknowledged that the Council had already agreed to draw on the investment 

funds/reserves this year in order to cover necessary, approved expenditure.   

• Councillors continue to seek grant funding wherever possible for projects. 

 

The group also discussed the process to implement the 2019/20 budget set out at the 

November 2018 Council meeting. 

• Non-recurrent requirements were identified and potential sources of additional 

funding discussed. 

• Some potential in-year cost pressures were identified.  These will be investigated 

further by the relevant advisory group chairmen and funding requirements will be 

brought to the full council for consideration in due course.  It is anticipated that 

these will be covered from the planned budget.  Ear-marked reserves may also be 

drawn on if necessary e.g. for match funding of HDC/CCC linked road safety 

initiatives. 

• It was agreed that the budget headings within the Council eFinance System would be 

reviewed to assist the Clerk/RFO with budget management tasks.  As the new system 

was only installed in June 2018 this is necessary now that we have more experience 

of using the system.   

• The principles to be followed in the eFinance system are:  

o to make it easy for councillors to see recurrent and non-recurrent funding 

income and expenditure separately e.g. core budgets and grants 

o to separate payments to HMRC/pension providers and staff so that BPC 

payments can more easily be identified on Payments for Sanction lists 

o to make it easier to compare payments relating to each Advisory Group by 

use of “core” subheadings across all groups, wherever possible 

 

 

 

MOTION 1: 



 

 

The Council is asked to consider and support the following timetable for revision and use of 

headings and sub-headings in the Edge eFinance system: 

• February 2019 - Request for Council agreement to principles for budget recording 

and reporting  

• March 2019 - RFO & Chairman of Finance Advisory Group to seek agreement of 

group/committee chairmen to revised Edge eFinance system headings/subheadings; 

adjustments to be made based on feedback 

• April 2019 - RFO & Chairman of Finance Advisory to advise full council of 2019/20 

budget structure 

• May 2019 - RFO to make first report to full Council using new budget structure for 

Payments for Sanction 

 

MOTION 2: 

To enable optimal use of the Edge eFinance system the Clerk/RFO and Chairman of the 

Finance Advisory Group would like to attend the supplier’s end of year seminar on 11th 

March showcasing new features and where the facilities in the system can be explored in 

detail.   

The Council is requested to consider authorising the £160 cost of this course, and time away 

from the office for training for the Clerk, as recommended by the Finance Advisory Group. 
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Buckden Parish Council Health and Safety Policy 

1.0 Introduction 

Buckden Parish Council recognises its responsibilities as an employer for providing a 
safe and healthy environment for all its employees, contractors, voluntary helpers 
and others who may be affected by the activities of the Council. 

The Council will make every effort to meet its responsibilities under the Health and 
Safety at Work Act 1974 and will have regard to health and safety legislation, 
approved Codes of Practice, Guidance Notes and other relevant information issued 
by the Health and Safety Executive. 

An up-to-date copy of this Policy shall be maintained on Buckden Parish Council’s 
website. 

2.0 Purpose 

The purpose of this Policy is to ensure that Buckden Parish Council provides, as far 
as is reasonably practicable: 

• A safe place to work and a safe working environment 
• Sufficient information, instruction and training for employees, contractors and 

voluntary helpers to carry out their work safely 
• Care and attention to health, safety and welfare of employees, contractors, 

voluntary helpers and members of the public who may be affected by the 
Council’s activities 

3.0 Organisation Roles and Responsibilities  

The ultimate responsibility for health and safety rests with the Councillors of Buckden 
Parish Council. Day to day responsibility for implementation is delegated to the 
Clerk. However, all employees have responsibility for health and safety matters 
during their day to day duties. 

3.1 Duties and Responsibilities of Parish Councillors  

All Parish Councillors are jointly responsible for the implementation of this Health & 
Safety Policy, for monitoring the day-to-day administration of the Council’s affairs, 
and ensuring that all insurance policies are in date.  

In doing so, they will ensure that:  

• a copy of this policy is circulated to all employees and voluntary workers on 
appointment. Opportunity will be given to discuss this policy on an individual 
basis to ensure that it is fully understood and implemented;  
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• the Council's activities are monitored to ensure that the objectives of the 
Health & Safety Policy are being complied with;  

• contracts of employment include compliance with statutory and company 
health, safety & environmental requirements;  

• all staff have adequate competence and training for carrying out their specific 
jobs and for ensuring the health, safety and welfare of themselves and those 
around them;  

• employees and voluntary workers are aware of the hazards which may exist 
within the operation of their tasks, and that they fully understand and observe 
all aspects of the Parish Council's Health & Safety Policy;  

• no employee or voluntary worker shall be engaged in any work activity where 
technical knowledge or experience is necessary to prevent danger or injury 
unless he or she possesses such knowledge or experience, or is under 
supervision of a competent person having regard to the nature of the work;  

• safe methods of work are adopted;  
• all suppliers comply with Section 6 of the Health & Safety at Work Act 

(HASAWA) in supplying articles and substances that are safe and without risk 
to health when properly used and to provide information to enable them to be 
properly used;  

• any accidents arising out of the Council’s activities are recorded, reported and 
investigated as detailed in the accident reporting procedure;  

• regular inspections of equipment are carried out and necessary records kept.  

3.2  Duties and Responsibilities of the Clerk 

The Clerk will: 

• Keep themselves informed of relevant Health and Safety Policy legislation 
and inform the Council accordingly. 

• Ensure sufficient information, instruction, training and supervision to enable all 
employees to identify and avoid hazards. 

• Ensure that regular risk assessments are carried out where required. 
• Maintain a record of risk assessments. 
• Make effective arrangements to ensure that contractors or voluntary helpers 

working for the Council comply with all reasonable health and safety at work 
requirements. 

• Maintain a central record of notified accidents. 
• Ensure that the workplace and equipment is subjected to regular health and 

safety checks. 
• When an accident or hazardous incident occurs take immediate action to 

prevent a recurrence or further accident and to complete the necessary 
accident reporting procedure. 

• Any health and safety issues that cannot be addressed adequately should be 
referred to the Chairman of the Parish Council or if he/she is unavailable to 
the Vice Chairman. 

3.3 Duties and Responsibilities of all Employees and Voluntary Workers  
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• Employees and voluntary workers have a responsibility to conform to the 
Parish Council policy and with the Health & Safety at Work etc. Act 1974 and 
associated legislation.  

• Employees and voluntary workers have a statutory duty to take reasonable 
care of the safety and health of themselves and others who may be affected 
by their acts or omissions and to cooperate with the company to enable it to 
fulfil statutory obligations. They should also ensure that they are physically fit 
and technically responsible for the work requested of them.  

• Employees and voluntary workers have responsibility for properly using any 
safety devices involved in their work. They will not recklessly interfere with or 
misuse anything provided in the interests of health, safety and welfare.  

• All accidents and near miss incidents shall be reported to the Parish Clerk, 
and recorded in the Parish Council accident book as soon after the event as 
possible. Employees and voluntary workers will also co-operate with the 
management in investigating all accidents and near misses.  

• Employees and voluntary workers must request assistance or advice about 
any area of work that they are not familiar with.  

3.4 Duties and Responsibilities of all Contractors  

Contractors must comply with the following:  

• Any contractors employed by Buckden Parish Council shall be 
responsible for conducting themselves safely at all times and in 
complying with the Parish Council’s Health & Safety Policy.  

• Any work carried out must be fully in compliance with statutory 
legislation and Codes of Practice to ensure the health and safety of 
their own employees and others on and off site.  

• All tools and equipment that they bring onto site must be safe and in 
sound working order. All necessary guards and safety devices must be 
in place and necessary certificates must be available for checking.  

• Any injury sustained whilst on site must be reported to the Parish Clerk 
immediately.  

• All electrical equipment must have a valid Portable Appliance Test 
certificate.  

• Contractors must provide written risk assessments and method 
statements where necessary, before commencing work for or on behalf 
of the Parish Council.  

3.5 Duties and Responsibilities of all Visitors  

Buckden Parish Council owes a duty of care to visitors to the Parish Council 
controlled areas of the villages. Parish Councillors will ensure so far as is reasonably 
practicable that safe access and egress is available and that that areas are 
maintained in a safe condition.  

4.0 Arrangements   
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4.1 Enforcement agency: 

The enforcement agency for Local Authorities is the Health & Safety Executive. Any 
site visit carried out by Statutory Inspectors shall be co-ordinated with the full 
cooperation of Parish Councillors and any recommendations carried out as soon as 
reasonably practicable.  

4.2 Risk Assessments Generic risk assessments will be co-ordinated by the Parish 
Clerk for all public areas and village assets controlled by the Parish Council. These 
assessments will be recorded, monitored and reviewed annually.  

4.3 Training Parish Councillors are responsible for ensuring that appropriate health & 
safety training is provided for employees and voluntary workers. The Parish Clerk is 
responsible for maintaining records of such training.  

4.4 Accident reporting: The Parish Clerk must be notified immediately if an accident 
occurs to anyone whilst on Parish Council business. This includes Parish 
Councillors, employees, voluntary workers, visitors, contractors etc. A form in the 
accident book must be completed and returned to the Clerk. The Parish Clerk will 
ensure that the requirements of RIDDOR (The Reporting of Injuries, Diseases and 
Dangerous Occurrences Regulations 1995) are complied with. Where required, 
accidents and near misses shall be investigated by the Parish Clerk and remedial 
actions recommended to the Parish Council where necessary. Where the activity 
which gave rise to the accident is under the control of a nominated Parish Councillor 
then that person shall assume the responsibilities of the Parish Clerk in the 
preceding paragraph.  

4.5 Provision and Use of Work Equipment If equipment provided by the employer is 
damaged or faulty the employee is responsible for the immediate return or report of 
such equipment to the employer for repair or replacement. (Provision and use of 
Work Equipment Regulations 1998) If the equipment is lost or damaged through 
negligence, there is an onus on the employee to report such loss or damage 
immediately.  

4.6 Procurement of Materials, Equipment & Contractors Anyone who purchases or 
hires materials, equipment or contractors on behalf of the Parish Council must 
ensure that they have read and fully understand this health and safety policy. All 
suppliers are asked to provide full information on any hazards associated with the 
equipment or materials supplied and any precautions required. This information must 
then be passed on to the Parish Clerk in order to be recorded.  

4.7 Violence/Personal Safety So as to avoid violence and aggression from members 
of the public or contractors, all staff should avoid getting into a confrontational 
situation. Always remain polite, but back off from situations that are potentially 
dangerous. Any incidents should be reported to the Clerk who may call the police, if 
it is considered necessary.  
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4.8 Inspections & Documentation Review An annual inspection of village assets will 
be carried out and the findings recorded. Any serious defects/items for attention 
must be actioned immediately. Activity risk assessments, the health and safety policy 
document and all other health and safety documentation will also be reviewed 
annually taking into account any changes in personnel, procedural or physical 
changes.  

Policy Review 

Buckden Parish Council will review this Policy as is necessary and 
appropriate, and at a minimum on an annual basis. 
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Ramune Mimiene
 Clerk to the Council 

Buckden Village Hall 
Burberry Road 

Buckden 
St Neots 

 PE19 5UY 
Tel: (01480) 819407

Email clerk@buckdenparishcouncil.org.uk    

     
     6 February 2019 

 
Buckden Parish Council’s Response to Planning Application 18/02753/OUT 
Recommendation for Refusal 
 

1. Buckden Parish Council is disappointed to receive this application because it 
does not address the problems raised by the Parish Council and residents at their 
meetings with the Church Commissioners nor does it meet the requirements for 
any potential development laid down in the Local Plan (emerging HLP 36 Policy 
BV1). The Parish Council strongly recommends REFUSAL. 

2. Whilst the Parish Council believes that the two reasons above are reasons for 
refusal the following paragraphs will detail them. 

3. FAILURE TO RESPOND TO THE CONCERNS OF RESIDENTS AND THE PARISH 
COUNCIL. The Parish Council and residents are disappointed that no effort has 
been made to resolve the problems caused by the extra traffic from the site, the 
overdevelopment of the site and the strain on existing facilities. These concerns 
will be detailed in later paragraphs. 

4. FAILURE TO MEET PROVISIONS OF LOCAL PLAN  

• The Emerging HLP36 Policy BV1 paragraph 14 states that there is a provision 
of a development of approximately 270 houses. The Church Commissioners 
are asking for permission to build 340. The reasons for this are not stated but 
it must be assumed that it purely down to the Commissioners wanting to make 
as much profit as possible. 

• Para 14a of the same document states that there must be the provision of 
suitable access and satisfactory resolution of additional traffic impacts on 
local roads and the A1. The proposal meets neither of these requirements. 

• Para 14b states that there must be a noise assessment and mitigation for the 
A1 and the re-aligned A14. Whilst there has been a measured initial noise 
assessment and modelling of the site for impacts of existing and predicted 
noise from the A1, the assessment of the impacts that will be caused by the 
new A14 is cursory and incomplete. Parts of the Commissioners’ 
documentation suggest that the area to the north of the site is open farmland. 
This is not true the A14 development and the site’s boundary are only around 
600m apart, so the former included the latter area within their Environmental 
Impact Area (EIA) assessment. Moreover, the data supporting the proposal 
has based its modelling on existing ground levels, whereas the adjacent new 
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A14 and its junction roads (6 lanes in all) with the A1 will be significantly 
elevated, which will adversely affect the distance that noise from it will carry. 
Highways England produced detailed existing and predicted noise data and 
contour maps for the area to support the planning application for the A14, 
which were based on the future elevated design. The developer should draw 
on this public domain data and modelling and combine it with the A1 data that 
they have already obtained to produce a coherent predicted noise contour 
map. 

• Para14c states that there must be a provision of a sustainable network for 
pedestrians, cyclists and vehicles which facilitates integration with the village. 
The Parish Council believes that the proposal does not meet this requirement 
because the extra traffic will create problems on all of the village roads and 
thus access to village facilities not only for new residents from the 
development but also for existing residents. 

• Para 14h states that there must be a provision for a surface water drainage 
strategy detailing a site storage, drainage routes and rates. The Parish Council 
accepts that these details are included in the plan but believes that not enough 
thought has been put into the ‘knock on’ effects of the extra water flowing into 
the existing water course. 

5. TRAFFIC- CURRENT SITUATION   To understand the problems faced by 
Buckden residents if there is extra traffic it is important to recognise that Buckden 
is essentially an Island. It is an island bounded to the east by the River Ouse and 
the Main Line Railway, to the West by the A1 and now the re-aligned A14 to the 
north. Traffic travelling from the north on the A1 has three access points to the 
village north of the roundabout and one to the south of the roundabout. Traffic 
travelling from the south of the roundabout has only one safe access to the village 
via the roundabout and another hazardous one through the central reservation to 
Silver Street. Traffic wanting to leave the village and travel north on A1 has only 
three  choices it can  leave  at the roundabout or use the exit at the north end of 
the High Street or from the dangerous junction a Stirtloe Lane. Both of these exits 
only permit movement to the south. The former must travel to the roundabout the 
latter to the Paxton fly-over. Traffic leaving the village to the East has only one 
option it must travel down Mill Road and navigate the chicanes cross a narrow 
one way bridge over the River Ouse before being faced by the level crossing gates. 
Any obstruction or delay to accessing the exits causes a back-up of traffic in the 
village. Any back-up in the village causes ‘chaos’ in the High Street and Church 
Street both of which were designed for horse and coach transport not modern 
heavy lorries or high volume of car traffic. Traffic travelling from the east will, after 
navigating the obstacles already mentioned  enter the village via Church Street 
and The High Street and join the A1 at the roundabout. 

6. APPLICANT’S TRAFFIC ASSESSMENT AND POSSIBLE SOLUTIONS.  The Parish 
Council believes that the applicant’s traffic assessment and possible solutions fail 
at the very basic level.  

• We believe that the traffic forecast figures are over optimistic and do not fully 
acknowledge the increase in traffic from this site and the already approved 
development on Lucks Lane. 

• There is no attempt to explain how nearly 300 cars are going to exit from the 
site onto Silver Street between the hours of 0800 and 0900. 

• The Commissioners’ transport assessment for the AM rush hour predicts that 
the queue length on the High Street will increase from current 6.8 cars to 41.9 
cars in 2026.  Thus there will be a line of 42 vehicles stretching down the length 
of the High Street and possibly into Church Street. Not only would this create 



3 
 

a total gridlock but the air quality impact and thus the danger of health to 
residents and shoppers would become dangerous. 

 

• In its forecasts for traffic movement on local roads it completely ignores 
School Lane, Green Way, and Mill Road. By ignoring the build-up of traffic on 
Greenway and School Lane the plan completely ignores the likely safety 
problems for parents and children walking and cycling to the school. 

 

• The Commissioner’s forecasts completely ignore the Main Line Level 
Crossing. The Railway Network’s intention to introduce ‘Network Rail 
digitisation will mean there will be a 40% in rail traffic. Therefore the level 
crossing gates will be closed more frequently and for longer. It is, therefore, 
vitally important that the impact of the increased traffic at the Offord Main Line 
Level Crossing is analysed. If there is anything like the seven-fold rush hour 
increase in queue length predicted for the High Street then all of the major 
exits from the village will be totally gridlocked in rush hour by 2016. Any 
increase in the traffic at the Offord Rail Level Crossing could result in potential 
loss of life due to the increased likelihood of drivers getting stuck on the box 
junction on the crossing. There would also be the potential for accidents to 
occur both before and after the crossing due to driver frustration. 

• It ignores the fact that Silver Street is signposted off the A1 as the main route 
to the Offords and therefore to all routes to the east using the main line level 
crossing. 

• The amount of additional traffic along Silver Street, at best barely wide enough 
for vehicles to pass parked cars, will be excessively dangerous 

• It suggests that whilst 77% of traffic departs the site to the south down Silver 
Street it makes no mention of where the other 23%, some 150 cars, will go. We 
doubt that they will all want to visit a friend in Beaufort Drive. There is no 
access to the A1 from Silver Street so the reality is that nearly 100% of the 
traffic will travel south. 

• ROAD SAFETY ISSUES AND POLLUTION   The application refers to the Policy 
and Guidance HC509 C51 and NPPF Chapter 8 when discussing ‘The 
Promotion of Healthy and Safe Communities’. The extra traffic proposed in the 
village will do nothing to improve road safety issues and pollution in the centre 
of the village,  in fact it will greatly increase the possibility of road safety 
incidents especially around the school and in the High Street, Lucks Lane and 
Church Street. The extra pollution will not only affect people but will have a 
deleterious effect on the fabric of the many historic buildings along the three 
roads and the Conservation Area as a whole. 

• ACCESS TO SITE The NPPF Chapter 9 paragraph 108b states 
…”Development must ensure that a safe and suitable access to the site can 
be achieved for all users” and at 108c “ any significant impacts from the 
development on the transport network (in terms of capacity and congestion) 
on highway safety, can be effectively mitigated to an acceptable degree”. The 
Parish Council can see nothing in this application that meets these 
requirements. 

• PROPOSED TRAFFIC LIGHTS ON THE A1 The suggestion that the use of 
traffic lights on the A1 would solve the problem is not accepted as a sensible 
or feasible solution to the problems. The idea has been turned down by 
Highways England on two previous occasions and is not supported by the 
Police Traffic management Team. 
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• BUCKDEN ROUNDABOUT The transport assessment and other 
Commissioners’ papers acknowledge that the A1 roundabout is already at 
capacity and accept that it will be over capacity by 2026. In his report on the 
Lucks Lane Appeal the Inspector recognised that the roundabout was already 
‘at capacity’ this means that the extra traffic from the Lucks lane development 
will create a situation where the roundabout is already over capacity before 
the extra traffic from proposed development in Silver Street. 

• PHOTOGRAPHS OF LOCAL ROADS The Photographs of local roads 
included in the application are not representative of the normal situation. 
Silver Street, the High Street and Church Street all have regularly considerably 
more cars parked than shown in the illustrative photos. This ‘traffic’ calming 
can be useful but would lead to considerable more ‘traffic jam’ problems if 
more cars are introduced into the village, 

• ENTRANCE TO SITE   We note that the entrance to the site has been moved 
away from the speed reduction chicane and is now opposite the entrance to 
Lincoln Close. In solving one problem this creates another where we shall 
effectively have a new crossroads. Residents believe that this will create a 
possible road safety hazard. The Parish Council does not accept that the initial 
problem has been solved. It means that traffic will queue down Silver Street to 
negotiate the chicane. 

We believe that the Commissioners’ over optimistic and in places flawed traffic assessment 
proves that the current plan should be refused. 

7. ACCESS FOR EMERGENCY VEHICLES The Council is very concerned, 
because of the traffic problems listed above, that there may be occasions when 
emergency vehicles will encounter problems trying to access parts of the village 
and that this could lead to possible loss of life. 

8.   NOISE AND POLLUTION ASSESSMENT AND PROPOSED MITIGATION. The 
Parish Council does not believe that the application meets the requirements of 
Policy 38 Chapter 8 “Promoting Healthy and Safe Communities”   The measured 
current assessment and predictive modelling of the impacts on the site of noise 
from the A1 is welcome. However, the following comments are made:    

• The weather criteria during the periods of measurement were relatively 
benevolent; it is not clear whether the modelling has been adjusted to take 
into account seasonal weather variations, or if the measurements during the 
periods of scattered showers mentioned as occurring have been excluded. In 
addition, 3 of the 4 measurements at LT2 were taken in the school summer 
holidays when traffic volumes are significantly reduced, thus, these periods 
are not representative and those measurements should be repeated at an 
appropriate time, with the results being incorporated into the modelling. 

• The assessment of the impacts that will be caused by the new A14 is cursory 
and incomplete. Parts of the Commissioners’ documentation suggest that the 
area north of the site is open farmland. However, the A14 development and 
this site’s boundary are only around 600m apart, so the former included the 
proposed site for development within their Environmental Impact Area (EIA) 
assessment. Moreover, the data supporting this proposal is modelled on 
existing ground levels, whereas much of the adjacent new A14 and its junction 
road (6 lanes in all) with the A1 will be significantly elevated, which will 
adversely affect the distance that the noise from it will carry. As already noted 
Highways England produced detailed existing and predicted noise data and 
contour maps for the area to support their planning application for the A14, 
which was based on the future elevated design. The developer should draw 
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on this public domain data and modelling and combine it with their A1 data to 
produce a coherent predicted and more accurate noise contour map. 

• The Assessment states that the noise level from the A1 will be excessive, that 
there will be a need for ‘good acoustic design’. It suggests possible methods 
of mitigation, such as a landscape setback from the A1 and a 2.5 metre close 
boarded fence along the A1 frontage and NE boundary. It acknowledges that 
without a definitive site layout proposal, it cannot provide other than generic 
examples of mitigations. This is unsatisfactory and, until such information is 
available and used to inform a review/refresh of the assessment, the 
mitigations mentioned can only be viewed as indicative. 

• Finally, the suggested mitigation apparently relies upon windows being kept 
closed day and night with alternative means of ventilation required. This will 
lead to an unpleasant and unhealthy housing environment, particularly for the 
houses along the A1 frontage (which are indicated as requiring special 
glazing). This will not lead to an area of tranquillity for those living in 
‘affordable’ housing. The noise levels in the public open boundary spaces and 
house gardens will be excessive and, depending on time exposure to it, will 
exceed safe levels. The Parish Council therefore believes that further 
modelling and design effort must be concentrated on providing appropriate 
mitigations to reduce as far as is practical at the source of the traffic noise 
and not rely on human behaviours at the receptor locations; this approach is 
normal, sound practice and we would expect the developer to follow it. If this 
is impossible then perhaps the site is inappropriate for a domestic housing 
development. 

9. FLOOD RISK  The plan details the proposals for the mitigation of possible 
flood risk and the removal of surface and foul water from the site but it does not 
consider the effect on areas outside the proposed site. All of the surface  water 
that cannot be contained in the attenuation pond will be discharged into the 
existing stream which runs from west of the A1 through various culverts until it 
reaches open land and is eventually discharged into the River Ouse. In the recent 
past there have been several occasions when the stream has breached its banks 
and is often running at capacity when there is heavy rain. In 2004 HDC carried out 
an assessment of the potential dangers of flooding and the houses assessed as 
being in danger of flooding to the immediate south of the development were ‘The 
Spinney’, Silver Street,  No 3 and 4 Bishops Way and No2 St Hugh’s Road. The 
risk is greatest after heavy rain and when there is an accumulation of debris. The 
extra water from the proposed site will exacerbate the danger of flooding and the 
Council would like the assurance of the Commissioners that they will enter into 
ac legally binding obligation accept the ongoing responsibility for keeping the 
existing stream clear of debris for the lifetime of the built estate as part of their 
Sect 106 obligations. 

10. REMOVAL OF FOUL WATER   The Plan states that foul water will be discharged 
into the existing system. The Council believes that a full assessment of the 
capacity of the current system must be carried out because it is understood that 
the sewers in Silver Street and School Lane regularly block which leads to a back-
up to properties at the end of Bishops Way. The Assessment must demonstrate 
how these problems will be resolved. 

11. PUBLIC SERVICES There appears to be no mention of the impact of the new 
development on Public Services including the Primary School and the Doctors’ 
surgery. The former will be near capacity when the Lucks Lane development is 
completed. This development will mean that local some local children may have 
to attend schools some miles away.  The Doctors’ surgery has already reported 
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that the extra residents from the Lucks Lane development will result in longer 
waiting times and more patients having to drive to the Little Paxton Surgery for 
appointments. There is apparently, no solution to this problem because the 
current surgery has no room for expansion and there is a nationwide shortage of 
doctors and other medical staff.  The CCG’s S106 assessment notes that the 
surgery is already smaller than required for its number of patients. Further, 
because of the shortages of healthcare staff a third location for the practice is very 
unlikely to be viable .We also have doubts that the existing nursery and pre-school 
facilities in the village will be able to deal with the influx of children from Lucks 
Lane and Silver Street. 

12. SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT There is no mention in any of the supporting 
papers of Sustainability by that we mean the use of solar panels, improved 
insulation, the provision of electric car charging points etc. 

13. ECOLOGICAL ASSESSMENT A detailed ecological assessment will be 
submitted by another resident. We note that it is intended to dig out the current 
Badger sett and that bats, although present, do not roost on the site. However we 
note that there is no reference to nesting birds, especially those who nest on the 
ground, and no reference to the possible effects on the adjacent County Wildlife 
Site. 

14. MOVEMENT OF HEAVY VEHICLES DURING THE CONTRUCTION PHASE  The 
construction phase is likely to be over a period of at least four years and if the 
plan is permitted may overlap with the Construction Traffic for the Lucks Lane 
development. The proposed route for this traffic appears to be off the A1 from the 
north and leaving via Silver Street, Church Street, The High Street and then the 
roundabout. Even if the hours of delivery are carefully phased this extra heavy 
traffic will create extra potential traffic in the village especially at the Silver 
Street/Church Street junction and the Church Street/High Street junction and 
eventually at the roundabout. One section of the paper suggests that 38% of the 
construction traffic will use St Hugh’s Road and another suggests that no 
construction traffic will use St Hugh’s Road. No route through the village is 
suitable for heavy construction traffic but if one has to be used the route down St 
Hugh’s Road onto the High Street and then north to the A1 would appear to be a 
better option. If suitable access from the A1 to the farm entrance just north of 
Silver Street could be achieved then this would not necessitate any Construction 
vehicles travelling through the village. Indeed if this was possible it could also be 
used for access to the development after it is completed. This would remove much 
of the traffic movement through the village. 

 
15. OTHER MATTERS. There are other matters which we believe may be more 

properly addressed when reserved matters and a final application is made 
although we hope that this will not be necessary.  These include; 

• We shall continue to argue that the request for 340 houses is excessive and 
would cause the development to be cramped and not in keeping with the rest 
of the village lay-out.  

• We would like to see more bungalows built and the Church Commissioners 
consider the building of some Alms Houses. This would be in accordance with 
the stated aim of the Church Commissioners …..”support for Parishes 
especially where there is a need for growth opportunity” 

• We note the provision of foot and cycle paths within the development and 
welcome the fact that they will give access to the cycle path to Brampton but 
believe that it should be at a safer access point but would draw your attention 
to the Parish Council’s continued dialogue with the Church Commissioners to 
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achieve a cycle/footpath along the disused railway to Grafham Water. We note, 
however, that the Commissioners have not been amenable to this in the past. 

• The provision of a children’s play area is welcomed but it is wrongly sited, too 
close to traffic moving in and out of the development. 

• We do not believe that the plan as currently envisioned is keeping with other 
older developments in the village. 

• The travel plan suggests that 12% of people will travel to work by foot.  A 
conservative estimate would suggest that this will involve about 50 people. 
The parish Council cannot identify where these people be working in 
Buckden? 

16.       Throughout the various supporting papers submitted by the Church 
Commissioners we have been disturbed by the number of small factual errors. 
Whilst these may not important in themselves they inevitably suggest doubt about 
the veracity of other ‘facts’ quoted. For example: 

• The A1 is referred to as the A1 (M). 

• It is suggested several times that the land to the north of the development is 
open farmland and fails to mention the partially elevated re-aligned A14, 
around 600m away. 

• It states that the High Street has some Bus stop lay-bys. 

• The Transport Assessment Figure 7-6 puts St Mary’s vicarage in the wrong 
position. 

• In another paper it suggests that vehicles approaching the roundabout from 
the High Street will leave to exit east. To travel east they would have to drive 
up the High Street again. Perhaps the writer meant to the West. 

• The Commissioners repeat the statement made by Gladmans in 2017 that HDC 
does not have a 5 year housing land supply. We understand from HDC that 
this is no longer true. 

17. SUMMARY To summarise Buckden Parish Council does not believe that the 
submitted proposal is robust enough to meet to requirements laid down in the 
Local Plan or the national planning Framework. We believe that the traffic figures 
are unrealistic and the suggestion ‘solution’ at the Roundabout that has already 
been declared as inappropriate by both Highways England and Cambridgeshire 
Constabulary is unrealistic. The Parish Council continues to recommend that no 
further large housing developments in the village be considered until: 

• the effects of the Lucks Lane development are clear, and 

• there are agreed published plans in the course of implementation for future 
improvement to the A1 and: 

• there are agreed published plans in course of implementation for the future 
improvement of the main line railway level crossing. 

18. The Parish Council has no hesitation in recommending most strongly that this 
application be REFUSED 

 
     
  
Terry Hayward, Chairman to Buckden Parish Council  



Chairman’s Report for Buckden Parish Council Meeting 12th February 2019 

1. This report covers those activities in which I have been involved other 

than the normal Advisory Group, Neighbourhood plan meetings and 

preparing the Council’s response to the planning application for the 

proposed Silver Street development. 

2. Following the Council’s decision to oppose the TTRO application 

regarding the closure of Lucks Lane and Stirtloe Lane. I met 

representatives from HDC planning department and Highways England 

on site vast the junction of Stirtloe Lane and the A1. I explained the 

Parish Council’s concerns about the safety of the junction especially 

during the construction phase of the Lucks Lane development. The HE 

representative agreed that there should be a further assessment of the 

safety at the junction. Highways England has subsequently 

recommended that the current plan submitted by the developers is not 

satisfactory and have asked for a new safety assessment. As I 

understand it the ball is now in the hands of the developers. They have 

asked for a meeting on the 12th or 13th February. 

3. You will have received the draft response that I have prepared for the 

Silver Street proposed development. This will be discussed and agreed at 

the meeting on 12th February. 

4. I have continued to try to obtain a response about the increasingly large 

hole in the roundabout but without success. 

5. Traffic on A1   There have been suggestions that there will be less traffic 

on the A1c when the A14 is completed. I have checked with a 

representative of Highways England who confirms that this is not true 

and that there will be a ‘slight’ increase. 

Terry Hayward          

 Chairman          

 5th February 2019 

 



District Councillor’s Report Buckden Parish Council  February 2019 

I am pleased to say that January has been a productive month with a range of developments 

which I hope will benefit Buckden residents in the near future. 

1. Social Inclusion 

Involving the Community is currently very important because of a drive by Central 

Government, to make local communities more responsible for various issues such as 

Care and Public Order. This has been a theme in the Press for some time and I was 

very glad to be invited to the ACRE Conference on Village Halls.  This was an 

opportunity to meet Parish Councillors and County Councillors from many outlying 

rural Wards as well as some of the very fast growing like Wisbech.  Rising rural crime 

was a big issue, as large forklifts stolen in one area were frequently being used to 

ram raid ATM’s in another. This increasingly leads to the withdrawal of ATM’s, 

causing serious dislocation to residents. Innovative web based alerts and Tweets are 

being adopted, shared private security was starting, and community activities for 

mid teens was seen as desirable to combat County Lines. 

 

2. Local Hub 

I have met with Cambridge County Council, British Library Executives and other 

stakeholders to develop this concept. The good news is that the County Council has 

been selected by Central Government to pioneer Social Inclusion and some aspects 

of Social Care, via the development of Libraries and the various communities they 

serve. 

This means that unlike many locations in the UK our Library will not face closure and 

will have an enhanced range of services. I am pushing hard for Buckden to be 

allowed to have access to the Small and Medium Enterprise support services 

provided by the British Library as this will help develop our local business, and the 

many homeworkers and Consultancies operating in the Village.  

BBC materials will probably be streamed into Hub locations giving our many separate 

groups access to materials such as History, Nature, Sport, Theatre, Discussions etc. 

This would help many aspects of community life, and I am making a bid for this 

opportunity a priority. 

 

3. Neighbourhood Watch 

I have attended several briefings on the new Police model which received significant 

new money via an increased Council Tax Charge of £24pa. An enhanced 

Neighbourhood Watch service is available and has already been taken up by many 

Parishes in the Constabulary area, especially our neighbours in South Cambs. This 

includes a Warranted Officer being based in the Parish on a temporary basis to 

undertake set up and ensure that links to local support organisations are in place and 

active.  PCSO’s may be withdrawn, and there is no decision on the status of the 

Buckden and Southoe PCSO. The development, management and maintenance of 

appropriate partnerships would be required if the Parish Council decided to follow 

this route. 



 

4. Speed and Traffic 

I have now met with Constabulary Traffic Management and HE. The point has been 

made that Speed Limits are set by Law and that neither the Police nor HE have the 

power to change these except as a temporary measure. The Police support all speed 

limits in place as correct for road usage and current accident data. To change limits, 

requires semi parliamentary approval which is a major step for even a State Agency. 

Under no circumstances will the Police allow any form of Traffic Lights on the 

Buckden Roundabout. This is for safety reasons and recent experience of Black Cat 

where serious accident rates have increased since lights were installed. The very 

complex sub ground infra structure makes surface changes very expensive and 

unlikely. However the rapid adoption of warning and self drive technology into 

modern cars may allow some form of electronic based routing at the roundabout. 

There is a Safety backstop discussed below. 

 

I subsequently met with HE and they are well aware of the strong feeling amongst 

the local community, about traffic, but insist that their traffic models are correct and 

that the opening of the A14 will produce dramatic improvements to Buckden and 

Brampton. If as expected, the A14 gets Motorway status, then the A1 upgrade to 

A1M status will follow. This means that many of the improvements, argued for so 

long will be activated. 

 

The Safety backstop for the Police and HE is that repeated requests for speed 

reductions will result in the closure of all A1 crossover points. 

 

I have also had a helpful and constructive discussion with the HDC Environmental 

team about air pollution at the Roundabout and High Street.  This was in relation to 

all proposed developments and increased car usage. My objective was to see if we 

could use pollution data to argue against the developments. 

 

There are 5 monitoring points between the Roundabout, along the High Street to the 

top exit. Data is monitored annually under DEFRA supervision. To eliminate climate 

spikes data is analysed over a full year period and short term or monthly data is 

ignored. NO2 and Particulates are both monitored. 

 

There is an EU specified “Danger Point” which triggers automatic intervention and 

easement. Sadly Buckden High Street is about 50 per cent below the intervention 

point and has been on a straight line decline trend for the last 5 years. The 

expectation is that the rapid advance of electric and Hybrid technology will increase 

this trend. Child height monitoring would cost £5,000 per station installed and would 

contribute little as N02 fall off is very rapid. 

 



The new housing developments to the north and in the Brampton area will not be 

affected, by the road system 35 feet above them because of this same N02 dispersal 

effect. We are unable to argue pollution against current development plans. 

 

On a lighter note, I attended the launch of Cambridge Universities Bio-Diversity 

mapping program, which shows to the square metre, species affected by 

development, data we can use to our benefit. 

Hamish Masson  Councillor HDC Buckden Ward 
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RIGHTS OF WAY AND TREE ADVISORY GROUP MEETING RECORD  

21 JANUARY 2019 

 

A14 Community Fund Project 

• The Action Plan was reviewed 

• Action 2.2: it was noted that agreement will be required to the siting of the board outside 

the Village Hall 

• Action 2.6: it was noted that a Buckden resident has volunteered to manage any geocache 

sites established for the walk 

• Action 2.7: it was noted that the circular walk is regarded as too challenging for participants 

of the Health Walk scheme 

• Action 5.3: it was noted that CU and Mark Ward would attend a meeting at Buckden School, 

on 26 February, to discuss Year 6 pupils writing the walk’s children’s leaflet 

• The quotes for the hardware for the walk were reviewed and it was decided that the cheapest 

and most expensive quotes should be discounted on the basis of quality concerns for the former 

and cost for the latter 

• It was decided that further clarification was required from the remaining two bidders to inform a 

final decision 

• It was confirmed, by the Chair of the Finance Advisory Group, that permission from the Parish 

Council to place the contract was not required as long as the cost was kept within the grant 

received 

• The members of the Group stated that they were content with the draft leaflet 

Action 13.1 CU to seek clarification from the contactors, Nature Sign and Shelley Signs, on costs for 

the hardware for the Round About Buckden walk  

Following the meeting CU sought further clarification and having received the information has 

commissioned Shelley Signs to produce the hardware for the walk. 

 

Trees 

• It was confirmed that trees T142, T143 and T145 have been felled following recommendations 

from the 2018 Tree Survey Report  
• It was confirmed that tree T072 has been pruned to facilitate the provision of a zebra crossing at 

the Green 
• The Parish Council, at the last meeting, stated that it did not accept responsibility for the 

complaint about tree T073 and that the resident should be advised that he is within his rights to 

prune the part of the tree that is overhanging his land  

• It was agreed that the Group should review the 2018 Tree Report on a 6 monthly basis 

Action 13.2 CU to advise the resident that complained about tree T073 that he is within his rights to 

prune the part of the tree that is overhanging his land  

Action 13.3 MS to include review of the 2018 Tree Report and tree numbering as an agenda item for 

the meeting to be held in March 

 

Footpaths 

It was noted that: 
• Anglian Water has yet to complete fully the work to repair the broken air valves  
• The Ouse Valley Way is totally obstructed by a fallen tree at one point and that walkers have 

created an alternative path; the obstruction has been reported to Cambs CC 
• The issues with footpaths logged through the Cambs CC system are yet to be resolved 
• When final confirmation of acceptance of Water Board road as a PROW is received residents 

should be informed through a piece in the Roundabout 



Action 13.4 MS to contact Anglian Water to hasten repair work on the reported broken air valves 

Action 13.5 CU to submit an item about the Water Board road being a PROW to the Roundabout 

when final confirmation is received 
 

Item 5  Budget 

• The budget profile and forecast was discussed 

 

Item 6  AOB 

The Group was asked to consider amalgamation with the Cycle Path Advisory Group 
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